
  

August 9, 2023 

Kelly Garcia 

Director 

Iowa Department of Health and Human Services  

Hoover State Office Building  

1305 East Walnut Street 

Des Moines, IA  50319 

 

 

Dear Director Garcia:  

 

On January 5, 2023, the President signed the Trafficking Victims Prevention and Protection 

Reauthorization Act of 2022, as Public Law (P.L.) 117-348.  This law included an amendment to 

section 471(a)(35)(B) of the Social Security Act (the Act), expanding title IV-E plan requirements 

on information that title IV-E agencies must communicate and share with law enforcement and the 

National Center for Missing & Exploited Children when a child or youth is abducted or missing 

from foster care.  The amendment to title IV-E became effective in Federal law upon enactment of 

P.L. 117-348.  

 

On April 11, 2023, the Children’s Bureau (CB) issued Program Instruction (PI) ACYF-CB-PI-23-

08 providing guidance on actions title IV-E agencies must take in response to P.L. 117-348.  The PI 

provided instructions for submission of a title IV-E plan amendment to address the amended 

provision, as well as instructions for requesting a delayed effective date, if legislation (other than 

legislation appropriating funds) is required to comply with requirement.  In this case, CB may 

approve a delayed effective date no later than the first day of the first calendar quarter beginning 

after the close of the first regular session of the legislature that begins after January 5, 2023, the 

date of enactment of P.L. 117-348. 

 

On July 10, 2023, Iowa submitted a title IV-E Plan amendment to the CB Regional Office 

implementing the amendment required by P.L. 117-348. 

 

Plan Amendment Approval 

 

We are pleased to notify you that we have reviewed and approve Iowa’s title IV-E plan 

amendment addressing section 471(a)(35)(B) of the Act, as amended by P.L. 117-348.  The 

effective date of this amendment is July 1, 2023. We wish to thank you and your program and 

legal staff for your work to finalize Iowa’s title IV-E Plan amendment for approval.  

 

 

 



Page 2 – Kelly Garcia 
 

Administration for Children and Families | Administration on Children, Youth & Families | www.acf.hhs.gov/acyf 

Should you have any questions, please contact Amy Hance, Child and Family Program Specialist 

in Region 7 at (816) 426-2230 or by e-mail at amy.hance@acf.hhs.gov. You may also contact 

Kendall Darling, Child Welfare Regional Program Manager in Region 7 at (816) 426-2262 or by 

e-mail at kendall.darling@acf.hhs.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

      
       For: 

Aysha E. Schomburg, Esq. 

Associate Commissioner  

Children’s Bureau 

 

cc:  Gail Collins, Director; CB, Division of Program Implementation; Washington, DC 

       Tina Naugler, Director of Regional Programs; CB, Washington, DC 

       Lori Frick, Child Protective Services Director; IA DHHS, Des, Moines, IA 

       Dawn Kekstadt, Bureau Chief Child Welfare and Community Services; IA DHHS, Des 

Moines, IA 

       Erica Wenzl, CFSR, IV-B, IV-E, ICWA/Tribal Relations & Fatherhood Program Manager; 

IA DHHS, Des Moines, IA  

 Kendall Darling, Child Welfare Regional Program Manager; CB, Region 7; KC, MO  

 Amy Hance, Child and Family Program Specialist; CB, Region 7; KC, MO 
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